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PROVINCE IN PERIL
British Columbia has declared another State of Emergency.

STR
UPDATES;
KIMBERLEY
More details are released surrounding
the city’s new bylaw.

FEDERAL
COVID-19
REGULATIONS
The federal government announces
new regulations and reminds citizens
of new ones coming in effect.
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HOW ARE
WE DOING?
The Volunteers of the
Columbia Valley Voices
Online Magazine are
dedicated to providing
content that is generated
and supported by our valley
residents.

We welcome and encourage
all communication - we want
to know how we're doing!

Send us a note on Facebook
or Instagram @thevoicecv

OR

by email to
news@thevoiceca.ca

LETTER FROM
THE VOLUNTEERS
Dear Readers,

We want to spread as much holiday cheer in our
communities as we can this year. Are you going to be
putting up holiday lights at your home or business to
celebrate the season?

If so, LET US KNOW! Please send us an e-mail,
including your address, and if you have any photos
you’d like to include of your lighting! We will be taking
all of the locations submitted to put together a map
of Christmas lights across the valley. We want to
have a route from Radium all the way into
Cranbrook.

Your setup doesn’t have to be anything fancy. It just
has to spread holiday cheer!

We would love to include you in this and help spread
holiday cheer across the Columbia Valley.
Submissions can be sent into news@thevoicecv.ca!

The VVV

Photo Credit: Jen Bewski
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BRITISH COLUMBIA HAS DECLARED

ANOTHER STATE OF EMERGENCY.
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Communities across the province are being hit with weather-related catastrophes resulting in
highways and full communities being washed away. Multiple evacuations and infrastructure
damage across the province has caused the provincial government to declare a State of
Emergency.

The order came into effect on November 17th at 12:00pm Pacific Standard Time to support
transportation networks and co-ordinate delivery efforts. For the next 14 days the State of
Emergency will be in place with the possibility of it being extended or lifted depending on how
the situation unfolds. As of this writing, there has been one casualty as a result of the floods
with several more missing.

The prime minister of British Columbia John Horgan advised in a statement reported by
myeastkootenaynow.com that emergency and supply access will be limited in communities
heavily impacted by flooding. Work continues to be completed that will restore access to those
areas after bridges and roads have been washed away or damaged.

“The last few days have been incredibly difficult for British Columbians as we have experienced
yet another natural disaster. Heavy rain, winds and flooding have devastated entire
communities in our province. Thousands of people have been forced from their homes from
evacuation orders and many others were left stranded between road closures and mudslides.
The order will preserve basic access to services and supplies for communities across the
province. We will bring in travel restrictions and ensure that transportation of essential goods
and medical and emergency services where they are needed,” Says Horgan.

The Canadian military has been dispatched and troops will be deployed in the southeastern
part of BC to support efforts in preventing further flooding.

Image Courtesy
of Castlegar News

PROVINCE IN
PERIL

https://www.myeastkootenaynow.com/20577/state-of-emergency-declared-in-response-to-flooding-around-b-c


DISASTER RELIEF FUNDING IS AVAILABLE

inancial assistance is available for those who have been impacted by the recent weather
events. Before looking into options for financial assistance, first contact your insurance
provider to determine whether your policy provides coverage for the damage you
experienced. For those who have disaster-related losses that are not covered by their
insurance, Disaster Financial Assistance (DFA) is available through the provincial
government.

Disaster Financial Assistance is only available for essential, uninsurable losses and can cover
up to 80% of the total eligible damage cost that exceeds $1,000. Homeowners or tenants
who apply must prove the home that is impacted as their primary residence. Properties that
are utilized as seasonal or recreational properties will not be eligible for assistance. For
business owners who are applying, they must prove the impacted property serves as their
primary source of income. Damaged rental properties can be applied under a small
business to be eligible.

Applications can be found HERE and must be filled out by February 12, 2022.

RDEK SUSPENDS GLASS AND FOAM RECYCLING

Due to the widespread flooding
impacting the province, RDEK has
temporarily suspended glass and
foam recycling across the region.
This includes non-deposit glass
bottles, jars, and foam packaging.
RDEK is asking citizens to hold on
to these items for now and not
bring them to any of the Recycle
BC Depots in the region. Paper,
cardboard, containers, and soft
plastics will continue to be
recycled.

DONATIONS OPEN

The Canadian Red Cross has opened donations to
support those impacted by the ongoing flooding in the
province. Funds will help carry out relief, recovery,
resiliency, and risk reduction efforts at both the
community and individual level. The support provided
includes temporary lodging, food vouchers, clothing,
and personal hygiene items for those evacuated from
their homes. Donations can be made on the
Canadian Red Cross website.
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https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safety/emergency-management/preparedbc/evacuee-guidance/disaster-financial-assistance
https://donate.redcross.ca/page/94172/donate/1


STAY CLEAR IN FERNIE

Fernie has been severely
impacted by the floods rampaging
across the province. As of
November 17th, several areas of
Fernie have been closed off to
ensure public safety due to recent
flooding in the community.

Here are a list of areas provided by
the City of Fernie where residents
are being asked to stay

• Max Turyk Soccer Fields

• Railway Underpass Trail
between Pine and Park Avenue

• Dogwood Park Trail to Park
Avenue

• Montane Recreation Trails,
Ridgemont Recreation Trails,
and Fernie Ridge Trails

• Coal Creek Road

• River Road Extension

• Montane Parkway

• Cokato Road

• Highway 3

LIMITING HIGHWAY TRAFFIC

As of November 19th the BC government has prohibited
non-essential travel along highways severely impacted
by flooding across the province. Essential travel includes
emergency vehicles, commercial transport trucks, and
public transportation vehicles. The provincial order is to
support the ongoing efforts in preventing the
widespread flooding across British Columbia.

The provincial order impacts the below highways:

Highway 99: from the junction of Highway 99 and
Lillooet River Road to the BC Hydro Seton Lake
Campsite access in Lillooet. Only passenger vehicles
and commercial vehicles up to 14,500 kilograms will be
permitted.

Highway 3: from the junction of Highway 5 and Highway
3 in Hope to the west entrance to Princeton from
Highway 3.

Highway 7: from the junction of Highway 7 and Highway
9 in Agassiz to the junction of Highway 7 and Highway 1
in Hope.
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PROPERTIES INUNDATED BY FLOOD WATERS ARE SEEN IN

ABBOTSFORD, B.C., TUESDAY, NOV. 16, 2021. THE
CANADIAN PRESS/JONATHAN HAYWARD SOURCE:
CTVNEWS.CA
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https://forms.gle/CaB8AxNCnyoXmpVf9


GRAND
RE-OPENING
OF HERITAGE
BUILDING
CRANBROOK’S COMMUNITY THEATRE HAS

BEEN REJUVENATED.
The public is being invited to the grand re-opening of one of Cranbrook’s
most important heritage buildings. The Cranbrook Community Theatre
Society has completed a successful renovation within Stage Door along with
an upgrade to the building’s technical equipment. The re-opening “Come &
Go” event will take place on Saturday, November 27th from 11am – 2pm at
The Studio Stage Door which is located at 11 11th Avenue South in
Cranbrook, BC.

The “Theatre Proper Project” has been developed over a period of two years
and was successfully funded by the Province of British Columbia’s Unique
Heritage Infrastructure Stream earlier this year. RDEK also made a
significant contribution towards funding of the project along with time and
help from volunteers. The project received the support of multiple local
contractors for the services and skills needed to complete the project. All
products and equipment utilized in the renovation were sourced through
local businesses.

A little under one million dollars has been invested since 197e by CCT
members, volunteers, and funding partners. The investment into the
building has helped ensure care and maintenance of the Studio Stage Door
continues to benefit the citizens of the City of Cranbrook. Provincial Health
Orders as per the region will be in effect with proof of full COVID-19
vaccinated required and masks worn while indoors. There will be a seated
section where masks can be removed to enjoy the coffee/tea and cake
provided.
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VALLEY PROMOTIONS
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During the City of Kimberley’s council meeting on November 9th, a new bylaw was adopted
placing regulations on short-term rental properties in the city. City officials have now
released more details surrounding the bylaw and encourage more short-term rental
operators to get their license, sooner rather than later.

STR UPDATES;
KIMBERLEY
MORE DETAILS ARE RELEASED SURROUNDING THE CITY’S
NEW BYLAW.
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Short-term rental operators will be required to pay an annual licensing fee of $300. Those
who have their license issued to them before the end of the year will have their license carry
over until the end of 2022. An incentive the City of Kimberley hopes will get more operators
on board faster.

In a statement reported by myeastkootenaynow.com, City of Kimberley Mayor Don
McCormick explains that the bylaw is not meant as a way to restrict short-term rental
businesses. It’s meant to set guidelines and an operating environment for this industry.

“They haven’t been identified as businesses or a category of accommodation type by most
municipalities. That’s really what the purpose of this bylaw is: to identify them as a legitimate
accommodation type and bring it into our business category. Short-term rentals from these
online platforms are a very important accommodation type, particularly here in Kimberley,
where we really don’t have any traditional hotels. The purpose of this bylaw is not to restrict,
but it’s simply to create an operating environment.”

The bylaw was also designed with the intention of reducing the impact short-term property
rentals have on the housing supply in the city. Reducing noise traffic and the safety of
occupants were also front of mind for city officials when developing the new bylaw. More
details on short-term rental licensing and the new bylaw can be found HERE.

https://www.myeastkootenaynow.com/20576/kimberley-details-new-short-term-rental-bylaw/
https://www.kimberley.ca/development/projects/short-term-rentals
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FEDERAL
COVID-19
REGULATIONS
The federal government announces new
regulations and reminds citizens of new ones
coming in effect.
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FOR MORE INFORMATION

For the latest news,
announcements,
restrictions, digital tools,
awareness resources and
more, visit Canada.Ca

The federal government announced a new exemption on November 19th for
those who cross the border and are fully vaccinated against COVID-19.

Effective November 30th, those with the right to gain re-entry into Canada, can do
so without having to present a pre-entry molecular test provided they’ve returned
within 72 hours.

Those eligible for this exemption are those whose trip originated in Canada and
are fully vaccinated Canadian citizens, permanent residents or individuals
registered under the Indian Act, who depart and re-enter by land or by air and
can demonstrate that they have been away from Canada for less than 72 hours.
This also includes children under 12 who are accompanying an adult. The federal
government is also expanding the list of accepted COVID-19 vaccines, as of
November 30th, that travelers can receive to be considered fully vaccinated. This
list is set to include Sinopharm, Sinovac, and COVAXIN which matches the World
Health Organization Emergency Use Listing.

Travel within and out of Canada will also require vaccination starting November
30th with a valid COVID-19 molecular test no longer being accepted as a
vaccination alternative. The exception to this rule is if someone if eligible due to
one of the limited exemptions, such as a medical inability to be vaccinated. Before
traveling in or out of Canada, ensure you have checked regulations for where you
are going and ensure you will be eligible to return back into Canada. Some
provinces and territories may have their own entry restrictions in place so be sure
to check both federal and provincial regulations before traveling across the
country.

The federal government continues to make appropriate adjustments for
vaccinated Americans and foreign nationals. These are expected to roll-out in
subsequent phases. Those who are traveling can utilize their proof of vaccination
credentials issued by their province, territory, or local health facility where their
vaccination has been recorded. So long as the vaccine is considered approved by
the Government of Canada.
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https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html
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VALLEY PROMOTIONS

Coaches Ashley and Christian have a
combined 17 years experience. We offer both
adult and kids Brazilian Jiu jitsu programs, as
well as women's options for both Brazilian Jiu
Jitsu and self defense.

We can be contacted via:
e mail @ journeybjj2020@gmail.com
phone @ 250-421-7886
Facebook @ Journey Brazilian Jiu Jitsu
Instagram @ journeybrazilianjiujitsu

mailto:journeybjj2020@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Journeybjj
https://www.instagram.com/journeybrazilianjiujitsu/


Inspection, Testing & Maintenance

For more information please call/email 
250.409.7233

admin@corfirepro.ca
www.corfirepro.ca

We provide you with pieces of equipment and training
to help protect you, your loved ones, employees, and

your investments from dangerous fires. 
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VALLEY SHARES
RCMP RECOVER STOLEN TRUCK
AFTER CHASE

Columbia Valley RCMP were alerted of a stolen Ford F150 from
the Golden RCMP which was travelling south on Highway 95
on Sunday. Officers found the vehicle shortly after 5pm near
Fairmont Hot Springs where the police attempted a traffic stop
and the driver fled the scene. In the interest of public safety,
RCMP did not pursue the driver. The truck was found outside a
business in Fairmont Hot Springs later that evening with the
driver found as well.

CRANBROOK ENTICING
ENTREPRENEURS
The City of Cranbrook along with over 50 communities in
British Columbia will be a part of a new project designed to
support economic development in smaller communities. The
program, called the BC Provincial Nominee Program
Entrepreneur Immigration Regional Pilot, is set to attract
entrepreneurs and business owners to the region. The
decision by the city to take part in the program is also being
supported by the Cranbrook Chamber of Commerce.
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FEED THE TOWN
Copper Point Golf will be hosting the 18th annual Feed the
Town event which is in support of the Columbia Valley Food
Bank. The event will take place on Sunday, December 5th
between 12:00pm – 7:00pm which supplies last. Dine-in eating
is not permitted, only drive-thru. The team at Copper Point will
prepared your meal to-go so it can be enjoyed and re-heated
in the comfort of your own home. All you need to do is arrive
at the drop off area to receive your meal, which will be
dependent on the number of passengers in your vehicle. As
the event is in support of the Columbia Valley Food Bank,
Copper Point is asking people to bring non-perishable food
items as well as cash donations to support the food bank.

CP HOLIDAY TRAIN AT HOME

Experience the spirit of Christmas with the 23rd annual CP
Holiday Train! You can watch virtually on December 18 at 6:00
pm MT to sing along to some of your holiday favourites and
help raise money for food banks across North America. There
will be live performances by Steven Page, The Strumbellas,
The Trews, Sierra Noble, Odds, Tanika Charles, Aysanabee,
and Keb’ Mo’. The event will be held on Facebook live and you
can register for the event HERE.
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https://www.facebook.com/events/232429478982346/?ref=newsfeed


Microsoft has been taking the gaming world by storm between developer acquisitions,
effectively making popular AAA games Xbox exclusives, and their technological
innovation in the gaming space has set them apart as the leaders in gaming.
Xbox has rolled out the latest feature for gamers who are subscribed to their monthly
Game Pass subscription. Cloud gaming is now available for select games through Game
Pass which allows players to stream games directly through their Xbox console or PC, OR
your mobile phone.
This is a much-welcomed feature to the gaming community and will change how games
are played. There is a plethora of reasons why cloud gaming is the next evolution. For
one, games you can play through the cloud don’t need to be downloaded onto your
device. This effectively allows you to try out games before making a commitment to
them. Downloading games can take forever depending on the size of the game and
your internet speed. With cloud gaming, you can play the game immediately and not
have to wait, what could be hours, for your game to download and install.

NEXT EVOLUTION OF
GAMING
GET READY FOR CLOUD GAMING.
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Cloud gaming also opens next-generation opportunities for gamers. It’s become
impossible for gamers to acquire the Xbox Series X due to supply chain constraints and
challenges. As soon as the console hits shelves online or in stores, it’s immediately sold
out. While the Xbox Series S remains in stock, many gamers continue to hold out for the
Series X to be in stock. While gamers wait, they can utilize cloud gaming to play titles
that are exclusive to next generation consoles. This means that Xbox Series S/X games
can be played on an XboxOne through cloud gaming.
I can personally attest to trying this aspect of cloud gaming out. I recently played the
Xbox Series S/X title, Riftbreaker, through cloud gaming. While there were moments of
rendering issues, they only lasted for a split second and were hardly noticeable. The only
downside I have found to cloud gaming so far is your idle time. Being connected to a
server means your connection can be timed out due to inactivity. If you need to step
away from your game while playing through the cloud, make sure you save in case
you’re kicked out.
Games eligible to be played through the cloud can be found through Game Pass and EA
Play with a small cloud icon located on the bottom right corner of the game title.

JOSH GRIEVE
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With a PH
The barbershop was crowded, so the woman
at the cash register offered to put my name
on the waiting list.
“What is it?” she asked.
“Stephen, with a P-H,” I said.
Minutes later, a chair opened up, and my
name was called: “Pheven?”

10-Pin Bowling
I recently stumbled upon my favorite new
sports team. It’s a woman’s bowling squad
called I Can’t Believe It’s Not Gutter.

Fridge Thief
The note left on the office refrigerator was
addressed to “The culprit who ate what you
thought were two peanut butter ice cream
bars.”
We’ll skip over the details and go straight to
the signature: “Love, Constipated-Dog
Owner.”

Alphabet Salad
At the supermarket checkout, the cashier
was having trouble finding the price for my
cucumber.
“Maybe the list is alphabetical,” I offered.
So he started searching from the bottom of
the list: “Q … Q … Q …”
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A LITTLE FUN

Easy Puzzle 1,650,480,792

Back to puzzle Print another...

© Web Sudoku 2021 - www.websudoku.com

6 5 8 3 4 2 7

4 9

8 1 5

9 6

7 4 1 2 9

1 3

3 5 1

7 2

6 1 7 2 3 9 5

Web Sudoku - Billions of Free Sudoku Puzzles to Play Online http://nine.websudoku.com/

1 of 1 2021-11-23, 8:58 a.m.

Q: Why did the tomato blush?

A: Because it saw the salad dressing.



GET INVOLVED
There are MANY ways you can get involved with this awesome online
publication! We hope to hear from you.

FOR A FULL-PAGE PLACEMENT
Donate a product or service for giveaway through
the Valley Voice. Help us give back to the readers
and we will help place you. Though, we will likely
reserve this to one per issue. Businesses can choose
to host more than one giveaway through Valley
Voices to obtain additional feature pages.

FOR A FULL-PAGE FOOD WRITE UP
We will ask you to provide the meal set you want
tasted, at no charge, to our public food writer. (One
of the front facing volunteer positions through the
Valley Voice where anonymity is not always
possible.) You will be notified when to expect the
critic and they will introduce themselves. Once the
meal has been completed, you can expect a full-
page review, complete with photography of your
food, to appear in a future issue.

TO GET ON THE COVER
This one is really easy… take the best photo. If the best
photo has been submitted by a business, it’s the
business who will be credited on the front page.

BECOME A VOLUNTEER!
We are still looking for content curators, front-facing liaisons, photographers, and promoters.

Want to get involved?

Email us at news@thevoicecv.ca

Any and all businessess, organizations
and entrepreneurs are welcome to
sumbit a business ad for free. *Ads
must be refreshed every 3 months*

BUSINESS ADS

VISIT US ON SOCIAL
@thevoicecv

VISIT US ONLINE
thevoicecv.ca

mailto:news@thevoicecv.ca
https://www.instagram.com/thevoicecv/
https://thevoicecv.ca/

